
September 28, 2021 
 

Ref: 8SEM-RBB 
 
Mr. Scott Greene 
Rocky Mountain Arsenal 
Office of the Program Manager for RMA 
ATTN: IMCR-AR, Building 129 
6550 Gateway Road 
Commerce City, Colorado 80022-1748 
 

RE: Rocky Mountain Arsenal Superfund Site, Adams County, Colorado 
2021 Five-Year Review Report  

 
Dear Mr. Greene: 
 
Thank you for submitting the 2021 Final Fifth Five-Year Review Report for the Rocky Mountain 
Arsenal Site. 
 
The EPA, in consultation with the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, (CDPHE), 
concurs with your protectiveness determination for the operable unit On-Post (OU3) and Off-Post 
(OU4).   
 
A summary is enclosed of OU-specific protectiveness statements and the associated issues and 
recommendations which will be tracked at the EPA. This information will be included in the EPA’s 
annual Superfund Five-Year Review Report to Congress. A sitewide protectiveness statement is not 
expected until the sitewide construction completion milestone is met. 
 
The Army has agreed to work on all action items on the enclosed issues and recommendations table in 
the coming years and has been involved in the selection of due dates.   
 
The Environmental Indicators for this site are “current human exposure under control” and 
“contaminated groundwater migration under control.” The due date for the next five-year report is 
September 28, 2026.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact Sai Appaji, RPM, at (303) 312-6313 or 
appaji.sairam@epa.gov. 
  
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Betsy Smidinger, Director 
       Superfund and Emergency Management Division 
        

 UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION 8 

1595 Wynkoop Street 
Denver, CO   80202-1129 

Phone 800-227-8917 
www.epa.gov/region8 

 

http://www.epa.gov/region8


 
Encl: 

1. Protectiveness Statements 
2. Issues and Recommendations Table 

 
cc: Mr. Kelly Cable, AECOM    
 Ms. Susan Newton, CDPHE 
 Mr. Eric Jacobs, TCHD 

Mr. Steve Singer, PWT 
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